
TPS Bulletin 26 May 2025 
Week 5 Term 2 

A message from the Principal…………….. 

Dear Parents and Guardians,  

 

Tammin Role Model 

We have again started up our fortnightly Tammin Role 

Model for Term 2, congratulations to Lucy for being our 

first Term 2 winner!  

  

 
Program Kaartdijin (Compass)  

Tammin PS has started using the new system for attendance and        

behaviour and wellbeing tracking. This is a department wide change 

that all Department of Education schools will be engaging in over the 

upcoming years.  

 

From this date onwards, you will receive text messages from ‘TamminPS’ 

with a link for unexplained absences. Please use this link or call the 

school office to let us know if your child/ren are not at school.  

 

Unfortunately, we are now unable to receive text messages, other than 

an attendance note through the sent link. If you have any questions 

about Compass or attendance, please come and see us in the office.  
 

Assembly  

Our next Year 3-6 assembly will be held on Wednesday 11th June at 

2:40pm. We hope to see you all there.  

 
Excursion to Bilya-Koort Boodja 

On the 25th June (Wednesday, Week 9), we will be travelling to Northam 

to visit the Aboriginal Cultural Centre, Bilya Koort Boodja. Miss Stack is 

very excited to give us a tour of the centre and we will participate in 

arts and craft while we are there. This will be followed by lunch and a 

play in the park. It is expected students continue to demonstrate       

positive behaviour and follow the Tammin Primary School rules, as well 

as having regular attendance to be able to attend this excursion. More 

information will be sent out soon.  
 

Thank you,  

Emma De Cinque  

Principal  

Term Planner 

• Wednesday 28 May - 
School Council &               
P & C Meeting 7.30am  

• Monday 2 June -             
P/H WA Day  

• Friday 6 June -              
Primary Winter Carnival  

• Wednesday 11 June - 
Year 3-6 Assembly  

• Wednesday 25 June - 
Bilya Koort Boodja       
Excursion Northam  

• Friday 4 July -                
End of Term 2 

Future Dates 

2025 School  
Development Days 

Monday 21 July  

Monday 13 October  

Friday 19 December 
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This term the K-6 learners will be taking part in 4 golf clinics on Tuesday 

afternoon run by their favourite sports coach Jarrad.  

They have been learning some new skills and techniques all whilst building 

gross motor skills. We are very fortunate for grant funding through Sporting 

Schools to help with associated costs to have such incursions and all         

students thoroughly enjoy the sessions each week.  

The students took part in an online   

workshop run by the State Library of 

Western Australia with Children’s Book 

Author and Illustrator Kylie Howarth. 

Kylie has published multiple children’s 

books and shared her best seller,      

Koalas Stole My Undies with the     

Tammin Primary School Students.  

Term 2 Incursions  



 

 

 

 

 

A note from the School Health Nurse 
 
Dental health - Keep your child’s teeth healthy 

Teeth are important possessions. Here are some tips for keeping them healthy. 

• Brush teeth at least twice a day with a soft toothbrush. Parents should supervise tooth brushing until children are 8 or 
9 years old as they haven’t got the dexterity to brush the molars properly until then.     

• Adults and children should use a pea-sized amount of fluoride toothpaste. Toothpaste should be spat out after    
brushing and never eaten or swallowed. Do not rinse your mouth out with water after brushing your teeth. 

• Rinse your toothbrush thoroughly after brushing and store it hygienically. Replace your toothbrush regularly.    

• Older children and adults should floss their teeth daily. 

• Eating and drinking healthily is important for keeping your teeth healthy – try to keep away from too much sugar,   
especially between meals.  

The School Dental Service provides free general dental care to school children throughout Western Australia, ranging 
from pre-primary through to Year 11 (or 17th birthday). Contact your closest School Dental Therapy Centre or Dental 
Health Services on 9313 0555 for further information. Those requiring interpreter services should refer to the Dental 
Health Services Interpreter Service information. 
 

Colour Blindness 
 

It’s good to know if a child is colour blind, as they may struggle in school with activities that use colours, such as drawing 
and sorting blocks.  
Colour blindness might become obvious after the age of 4 years and is more common among boys. Children who are    
colour-blind can see as clearly as other children but cannot tell the difference between some colours or see colours       
differently from other children. This usually happens with reds and greens, and sometimes with blues and yellows.  
If your child is colour blind, it’s good to inform their teacher about the condition. This will allow the teacher to choose  
activities that don’t involve spotting colour differences.  
For further details, please see Raising Children Network. 
If you have any concerns, colour vision testing can be performed by some General Practitioners (GP), eye specialists or 
optometrists. You can also contact your local School Health Nurse, Aimee Leeson on 0400 182 654 for advice.  
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https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.dental.wa.gov.au%2Fclinics%2Flocate.php%3Ftype%3Dschool&data=05%7C02%7Cjayne.saunders%40education.wa.edu.au%7C6746814ba23a4226869208dd98442fe1%7Ce08016f9d1fd4cbb83b0b76eb4361627%7C0%7C0%7C63
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.dental.wa.gov.au%2Fabout%2Finterpreter.php&data=05%7C02%7Cjayne.saunders%40education.wa.edu.au%7C6746814ba23a4226869208dd98442fe1%7Ce08016f9d1fd4cbb83b0b76eb4361627%7C0%7C0%7C638834140876420
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fraisingchildren.net.au%2Fguides%2Fa-z-health-reference%2Fcolour-blindness&data=05%7C02%7Cjayne.saunders%40education.wa.edu.au%7C6746814ba23a4226869208dd98442fe1%7Ce08016f9d1fd4cbb83b0b76eb43616


Voluntary Contributions  2025 
 

 

Payment Options  

EFT  Tammin Primary School  

  BSB: 086 732 

  AC: 508369140 

  Reference: Students name  
 

Your contributions will be used to supplement school funding for 

example—School incursions and excursions, extra resources to 

support and extend learning programs etc. 
 

Total Payable $50  
 

For more than one child attending TPS, a contribution discount 

applies: 

2 Children      $90.00 

3 or more Children       $120.00 
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TERM 2 2025 PLANNER  

  Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday SAT SUN 

  

21 
PUBLIC HOLIDAY 

EASTER MONDAY 

22 23 24 25 
PUBLIC HOLIDAY 
ANZAC DAY 

26 

  

27 

1 

28 
Staff Development 

Day 

  

29 
Term 2  

Commences 

30 
ANZAC Day 
Assembly 

9am 

1 MAY 2 3 4 

2 

5 6 7 8 9 10 11 
  

3 

12 13 14 15 16 
Walk Safely to 

School Day 
  

Online Reading 

Workshop Incursion 

17 18 

4 

19 20 
Sporting Schools 

Golf 

21 
National  

Simultaneous 

Storytime 

  

22 23 24 25 

5 

26 27 28 
School Council & 

P & C Meeting 
7.30am 

29 30 31 1 
JUNE 

6 

2 
PUBLIC HOLIDAY 
WA DAY 

3 4 5 6 
Primary Winter 

Carnival 
Quairading 

7 8 

7 

9 10 
Sporting Schools 

Golf 

11 
Assembly 

Yr 3-6 

2.40pm 

12 13 14 15 

8 

16 17 
Sporting Schools 

Golf 

18 19 
  

20 21 22 

9 

23 24 
Sporting Schools 

Golf 

25 
Bilya Koort 

Boodja Excursion 
Northam 

26 27 28 29 

10 

30 
  

1 JULY 
 

 

REPORTS HOME 

2 3 4 
END OF TERM 
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